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Learning and living as children of God

(Ephesians5:1)(You are God’s children whom he loves. Try to be like God)

Monday 6th July 2020

Dear Parents (YR-5), including Little Deers and New Reception parents September 2020)                                                                    

Planned full re-opening of Deerhurst and Apperley Primary School and Little Deers-September 2020 
Update
Following the latest Government announcement on Thursday 2nd July in relation to education I am writing to you to keep you updated. 
Deerhurst and Apperley School plans to fully re-open to all year groups from Tuesday 1st September 2020 (Little Deers Wednesday 2nd September). In order to keep children and staff as safe as possible we will be continuing with staggered drop off times and pick up times, although these have changed and there is a shorter time in-between them so there is no slippage of time during the school day. Please refer to the Pinch Point time table for all the details you need currently for September.
At the start/end of the day-

· Parents are asked to arrive promptly for their time slot and wait in the area marked out for them. Observing the 2m distance rule, this still applies for all adults in the school setting. 

· Parents MUST NOT come into school please so we can continue to minimise contacts during the school day. Any discussions will take place over the phone or virtually. Please ring school if you need to pass on a message

·  There will still be a one way system in place to allow you to pass others more safely. 

      Risk Assessment
I will be reviewing the risk assessment which I sent out to you previously and have since posted on the website but there will be more changes so I will do that as close to the start of the autumn term as possible, and when I have more information.
We will be taking the following measures:
Groups: Children will still be encouraged to work, play and eat in small groups and in any case there will be no more than 30 children in each bubble, in our case currently the bubble will not exceed 24.  The tables and children will be forward facing to minimise risk and children have already been bought their own pencil cases, pencils, crayons etc in preparation for September.
Lunches

Our provider has already informed us that he will not be doing hot meals in the first instance in the autumn term. With this in mind I would like you to consider what you would like to do for lunch and fill in the form at the bottom of this letter please.  The children will continue to get an hour’s lunch break but the times will be staggered so they remain in their bubbles.
Clubs
There will be no clubs in the first term of autumn and this will be reviewed as school and the COVID situation is monitored. However all members of staff have volunteered to run a ‘Catch up club’ on Wednesdays starting from 23rd September 2020. It will be light hearted but positive impact and won’t feel like an extension of the school day and the children may even get a biscuit! It will be for all classes, except Reception, and will finish at 4pm, with pick up points described on the Pinch Point TT. This will focus on maths recovery and will complement what is already planned and identified in school for the recovery curriculum, parallel to year group maths curriculum for this term. 
Homework – September
Homework for September will be given out in the first week back in school with spellings being tested the following week. Class teachers will let you know those details at that time. In the first term your child will receive the normal CGP maths pages for homework (on their designated days) and an additional sheet that will also reflect that identified as ‘recovery’. It will be a simple sheet alongside the usual homework. We are doing this so that all the pieces of the jig saw puzzle, if done, will make a positive influence on any gaps in learning. There will be no extra sheet for Reception class. There will still be time to play! Books will be sent out from school for homework and reading etc and can be brought back into school because of the reduced infection rates.
Uniform/bags/toys
From September children will be expected to wear uniform on return to school please. There will not be an expectation that you wash it overnight! Just try to keep it as clean as possible when possible to continue to reduce risk of any infections. Thank you. On Wednesdays children in years 1-6 can wear PE kit into school (SCHOOL KIT ONLY PLEASE) as this will reduce the need to bring in PE bags and have clothes left in school. Reception can bring in their PE bag as usual please. Children can bring in a bag for lunch boxes and books/homework etc but please do not send toys of any description into school.

Medicines
We will be happy to administer any general medications for the usual things that children suffer from however children with corona virus symptoms must be kept at home. It has been suggested that schools may well have access to testing kits in September but this is yet to be confirmed.
New Class Welcomes

As you are probably aware we usually welcome parents into school in the autumn term to visit and hear about the expectations of their new year group. This year we will not be doing that in September but class teachers will send out and put PowerPoint information slides for you on their class pages in September and of course you can email in with any questions that you need answering. There will also be a covering letter with homework when it goes out to you at the start of term. 
New Reception class September 2020 – update after the recent letter you received

A reminder about your children’s transitions:

The class initially will be split in half to accommodate this. 

· Pupils with the initials A-K (inclusive) are invited into Reception class at 9am on Wednesday 2nd September 9-11am, parents can then join the children for half an hour where Miss Robinson will go through a short presentation and you can ask any questions you may need to. Can I please ask that one parent comes for the presentation and if possible, please do not bring other siblings with you. Social distancing will need to be acknowledged by the adults attending. Thank you. If you are not a new parent and feel you already know the expectations of Reception class without attending then that will help minimise contacts in school if possible. However it does not preclude you from coming if you still wish to. The Power Point presentation will be on the class pages BEFORE your child starts school and again you are welcome to ring in if you have any questions. 
· Pupils with initials L-Z (inclusive) are invited into Reception class at 9am on Thursday 3rd September 9-11am, the remaining parents can then join the children for half an hour where Miss Robinson will go through a short presentation and you can ask any questions you may need to. Can I please ask that one parent comes for the presentation and if possible, please do not bring other siblings with you. Social distancing will need to be acknowledged by the adults attending. Thank you. If you are not a new parent and feel you already know the expectations of Reception class without attending then that will help minimise contacts in school if possible. However it does not preclude you from coming if you still wish to. The Power Point presentation will be on the class pages BEFORE your child starts school and again you are welcome to ring in if you have any questions.  

Again, as for the rest of the year groups in school, there will be no evening class invitation on September 9th as given in your original welcome letter.

Little Deers
Jenny will be contacting you, if she hasn’t already about what you need to know about LDs in September. I know she has already made contact with some of you. However the Pinch Point TT that has been sent with this letter is relevant to you also for pick up and drop off.

I apologise that this is a long letter but I wanted to try to answer a few questions that you might have about September. Obviously, there may be a chance some of the things in this letter may change if the Government make any further announcements but I prefer to be proactive rather than reactive. 

If there are any questions you would like to ask please don’t hesitate to email or ring into school. In the meantime can you please answer the numerous questions listed at the bottom of this letter and return to school, via email, NO LATER THAN THURSDAY 9th JULY? Then I can further organise other things needed in school for September return.
Best wishes
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JNeveu
SEPTEMBER RETURN

Child’s name (Please print clearly)..........................................................……………………. 
Parent’s name………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….
Class in September…………………………………………………………………………………………………………
I will send in a packed lunch for my child/children Yes/No
I will want to organise a packed lunch through Black Pepper Yes/No (this may still only be subject to the amount of orders they have and I may have to review this option once all letters have been returned)
I have read the pinch point time table and letter and acknowledge the information Yes/No
I understand my child needs to wear PE kit on Wednesdays from September unless they are Reception class
                                            Yes/No
I give permission for my child’s temperature to be taken by an infra-red thermometer when coming into school and during the day if the situation arises   Yes/No
I will be happy for my child to attend the ‘Catch up club each Wednesday (NOT RECEPTION CLASS SEPT 2020) starting on 23rd Sept 2020 ’   Yes/No
Reception Class Only Sept 2020

Wednesday 2nd Sept meeting (parents with surnames A-K) I will/will not be attending the meeting
Thursday 3rd Sept meeting (parents with surnames L-Z) I will/will not be attending the meeting
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